
                                              

 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

CEDAR GROVE COMPOSTING ORGANIC TRANSFER STATION APPLICATION 

 

1. INTRODUCTION: 

 

Public Health – Seattle & King County’s Environmental Health Services Division has received a 

completed solid waste handling permit application for a Transfer Station from Cedar Grove 

Composting, Inc. The proposed facility is located at 7343 East Marginal Way South in Seattle. As 

proposed, the facility will accept organic wastes such as herbivorous animal manure, food, 

marijuana, yard debris, and wood wastes.  These will be stored indoors for a maximum of 72 

hours before being hauled to a permitted composting facility. The transfer station facility will not 

be open to the public and will only be open to commercial vehicles. The application was 

completed as required under the State of Washington criteria for transfer station facilities 

(Chapter 173-350 Washington Administrative Code) and the King County Board of Health Solid 

Waste Regulations (Title 10 of the Code of the King County Board of Health). 

 

2. FACILITY INFORMATION: 

 

a. Facility Name and Physical Address: 

 

Cedar Grove Composting Organic Transfer Station 

7343 East Marginal Way South 

Seattle, WA 98108 

 

b. Applicant Name and Mailing Address: 

 

Cedar Grove Composting, Inc. 

7343 East Marginal Way South 

Seattle, WA 98108 

 

3. REVIEW AND COMMENTS PROCESS: 

 

This application is on file at the offices of the Public Health-Seattle and King County 

Environmental Health Services Division, 401 5th Avenue, Suite 1100, Seattle, Washington 

98104. Electronic or printed copies of the application may be requested. Currently, in-

person reviews cannot be scheduled. To request electronic or printed copies of the 

application, contact Yolanda Pon, Program Supervisor at (206) 263-8459 or via email at 

yolanda.pon@kingcounty.gov, or Fanny Silverio Gonzalez at (206) 477-4844 or via email at  

fsilveriogonzalez@kingcounty.gov. 

 

Any person may express their views on this permit application. Comments must be written. 

Comments will be accepted until close of business on June 4, 2023, and must be submitted to:  

  

 Environmental Health Services Division 

Attention: Fanny Silverio Gonzalez 

401 5th Avenue, Suite 1100 

Seattle, WA 98104    
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Or e-mail at: 

Yolanda.pon@kingcounty.gov or 

  fsilveriogonzalez@kingcounty.gov  

 

Any person who requests, in writing, a copy of the permit application decision will be notified by 

the Environmental Health Services Division.  

 

This notice can be provided in alternative languages upon request. 
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